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Then Jesus asked them, “But who do you say I am?”  Simon Peter spoke 

up, “You are the Messiah, the Son of the living God.”. Matthew 16 verse 15 

     11th October 2020 

10:30am   Worship service with Communion.   

11:45am   Eagles meet on Zoom - Look out for the link being sent round.   

 

 

This Sunday, at 10:30 a.m., KCBC are joining together to worship live.     

Zoom will be open from 10:00 a.m.  Afterwards we will, as last week, have the option of joining 

others in chat rooms of about 4-5. 

 

 

Here are the options: 

1. Join us on Zoom, details below. Meeting ID: 816 7951 5569  Password: 956671 

2. Watch the recording later in the week, available later from our website via the 'online 
service' green button.  

 
If you know of anyone outside of KCBC who joins us, please let them know about the recording or 

alternatively invite them by passing on the Zoom details. If you need help, please contact one of the 

tech team, who will be delighted to assist you - David B, Darren, Jack, Phil, Nick, Richard. 

 

 

Prayer chain  

Nat Bond 01626 366668    email: natfromfife@gmail.com 

If you are not on the chain at the moment, would like to put things on the prayer chain or 

would like to be involved please talk to Nat. 

 

 

 

Pastor :  David Goddard    

Secretary: kcbcscribe@hotmail.com 

Newsletter & Website Updates :kcbcnews@btinternet.com 
Website:   http://kcbchurch.org.uk/ 

Facebook group: KCBC at home 

KCBC Whatsapp Group OYOT if you would like to join please let Mark know. 
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 Please remember our diary in your daily prayer 

We are unable to meet to worship until we have the all clear but here is the virtual diary for this week.  There may 

be things added so keep an eye on your e-mail, and the KCBC at home Facebook group. 
 

Monday 12th October 

8:00pm Leadership Meeting 

 

Tuesday 13th October 

12:30pm David at the local Baptist Ministers’ Fellowship 

 

Wednesday 14th October 

7:00pm Baptist Union Prayers online 

7:45pm Long Barton homegroup meeting via Zoom to study Exodus  

8:00pm  Rundle Road homegroup meeting via Zoom  

   

Sunday 18th October 

10:30 am Worship service  

 

 

From David... 

BBC news latest - Alderney's community rescues missing dog from rabbit-hole.   Three-

year-old Oskar went missing in Alderney on Tuesday after vanishing down a rabbit-hole 

while out walking with owner Katie Orton. ‘Loads of people’ turned out to help.  "It was 

just an amazing sense of community spirit and love for Oskar - it really kept us going." 

The hero of the hour?  Eleven-year-old labrador Tigger after successfully using the scent 

on his jacket to track him down. 

Madness?  With all the news, fake and real, why do they think we would be interested?  

Well, because it is a story full of emotion, hope and a feel-good ending.  And it is an 

animal story. 

We connect around stories.  Jesus used them a lot.  The more familiar parts of the Old 

Testament are the stories.  And we connect with each other through stories.  We give a 

platform to share our stories in our Sunday Zoom gathering.  Already some have shared 

stories about their life over the last 6 months and please keep these coming.  We can also 

add in stories about our faith over the Covid restricted period.  It doesn’t have to be a 

‘victory’ story, it could be of struggle, a wrestling with faith.  But as your own story of 

life with the Lord, it comes alive to us and helps us to work out how we can get through 

or maybe it simply to encourages us. 
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“Therefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as in fact 

you are doing” 1 Thess. 5:11  

We need to encourage each other and stay connected.  

Do you have a Bible verse, poem, passage or song or any of the following? 
Something you are thankful for.  Something that has made you laugh.  
If you have found something online that would be a good resource for us please share 

Sarah   
 

Thank you to Sue Furness for the following: 

 

THIS IS A POPULAR JAPANESE SAYING THAT REFERS TO PERSEVERING THROUGH 

NUMEROUS SETBACKS AND NEVER GIVING UP UNTIL SOME GOAL IS ATTAINED. 
 

 Some of you may know that I do the occasional bit of tutoring. As teachers, we quickly learn of 
the difficulties faced by some kids and how these can impact on their learning. As tutors, we 
can choose how much or how little we want to get involved in a child’s difficulties, so that’s 
quite different and needs to be handled correctly.  
This week I met a boy who appeared to have way too much to deal with emotionally, and 
school was just something he could opt out of and so he did. His attendance rate had been less 
than half for the previous year. The problem was that his opportunity to be in a place of 
learning and social integration was at school. I explained to the mother that although I was 
willing to help, the learning would be minimal without the resource of a program to follow.   
 
Anyway, we talked about steps that were doable, and getting back to school. I was drawn to 
this mother’s plight because I’ve have experienced enough of my own. She took me into her 
confidence, and I began to think that in my small social circle I am seeing a lot of children who 
have emotional burdens that are too much for them, and who are in some way acting out.   
  
I wondered what Jesus would want me to do. So, I prayed for this family and I ask you all to 
pray too. Pray for all the kids who need to know that Jesus will pour out hope and strength and 
love on them and pray for the adults who will reveal this to them.   
This mother seemed to be reaching out to me, she was coping well and wanted to do the right 
thing, so she decided to ask school for specific help. I left her excitedly planning their evening 
meal and quiet time together. As we said our goodbyes, their dog was frantically tearing down 
the curtains in an attempt to get noticed by the visitor who was just leaving. I smiled as I 

thought, we all have needs, even the dog.                                                Sue Furness  
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 "If anyone causes one of these little ones—those who believe in me—to 
stumble, it would be better for them to have a large millstone hung 
around their neck and to be drowned in the depths of the sea. Woe to the 
world because of the things that cause people to stumble! Such things must come, but 
woe to the person through whom they come!" (Matthew 18:6–7, NIV)  

 

From our Facebook page…. 

Anja posted 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steve Grubb posted the following request, please contact him if you can help: 

 Hi Everyone! 

A CAP client of ours has recently moved, and is in great need of an electric oven. 

If you can help, please contact me asap.  

He is also wanting a washing machine, as his is on its last legs!  

A small payment could be available if required.  

Thank you very much! 

 

UPDATE FROM STEVE: Good news, the oven is sorted, so just the washing machine is needed. 
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Videos and photos of you… 

To keep us connected, how about putting together a short video (no more than 3 minutes) 

on what you have been doing over lockdown.  You could show us something that you 

have grown or built, somewhere you have gone or someone you met up with.  Or a pet.  

Or your latest car if you have changed it.  I suppose it could just be a photo but a short 

video maybe done on your phone would be fun.  The idea is to give us a window into our 

life at a time when we are blocked off.   

Think what you can do and then send it over to me or the Tech Team and I will slot it in 

our time together on Sundays.   

Shoebox Appeal 2020 

https://blythswood.org/shoeboxappeal/ 

I have had an email from the shoebox administrator to say that the appeal is going ahead 

this year. 

If you are able to fill a shoebox the suggested items are below or if you are not able to 

fill a whole shoebox Tricia will be helping at the warehouse again and so is able to put 

things in shoeboxes that need ‘extras’. We are always short of soap, flannels, toothpaste 

and sweets. 

We can also send boxes for adults. 

Tricia will come and collect from your house during the week of   

  3rd- 6th November 
 

Thank you 

 

Essentials 

Toothbrush and paste. Soap and flannel.  Brush or comb. 
 

School 

Pens and paper or notepad. Pencil, sharpener and eraser. Felt tips or crayons. Pencil case. 

 

Play time 

Soft toy or doll. Car or skipping rope. Ball. 

 

Treats 

Sweets. Hat, gloves or scarf. Hair accessories. 

 

 



Page 6 of 6 
 

 

'How to join the Sunday Service'.   

 

1. Go onto the internet and type kcbchurch.org.uk  
2. On the Home Page (the first page with the Coronavirus statement) in the top right-

hand corner is a green bar and on it is written "online service" with an arrow. 
3.  Click on the green bar/arrow and you'll go straight to the video. 
4.  Either press play or it will automatically start playing 
 

 

 


